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MABCD CONSTRUCTION INDUSTRY NEWSLETTER 
Issue 32– January 2024               https://www.sedgwickcounty.org/mabcd/mabcd-newsletter/                      Chris Nordick - Editor 

              Get all of your latest MABCD news each month right here with the MABCD newsletter 

Administration- 

The MABCD Newsletter courtesy of MABCD staff is for informational purposes only. Please refer to all current adopted codes, ordinances, resolutions, amendments, policies, procedures, and directives for conformity. 

 

***REMINDER*** 
 
TRADES CERTIFICATION RENEWALS 
 
Walk-in Thursdays 9:00 am – 4:30 pm 
Walk-in Thursdays will continue through January 25, 2024 
Staff will take walk-ins between scheduled appointments on a “first 
come, first served” basis. 

https://www.sedgwickcounty.org/mabcd/mabcd-newsletter/
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Electrical Division- 
Please visit our website for more information: Electrical, Elevator, & Alarm Division 

Return to T.O.C 

2023 National Electrical Code (NEC) adoption 

The MABCD Newsletter courtesy of MABCD staff is for informational purposes only. Please refer to all current adopted codes, ordinances, resolutions, amendments, policies, procedures, and directives for conformity. 

2023 National Electrical Code - 
 

The proposed adoption will be heard by the Sedgwick County Board of County Commissioners and the Wichita 

City Council sometime in the first quarter of 2024. After adoption, the enforcement date for the 2023 NEC will 

be January 1, 2025. Any permit issued starting January 1, 2025 will need to comply with the 2023 NEC. Any 

permit issued prior to January 1, 2025 will continue per the requirements of the 2020 NEC. 

 

There are several significant changes to the 2023 NEC, that you will need to be aware of and we will dis-

cuss these over the next several months starting in 2024.  

 
 
 

https://www.sedgwickcounty.org/mabcd/inspection-divisions/electrical-elevator-alarm-division/
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Plans Examiners Office-  

Electronic File Specifications 

Return to T.O.C 

The MABCD Newsletter courtesy of MABCD staff is for informational purposes only. Please refer to all current adopted codes, ordinances, resolutions, amendments, policies, procedures, and directives for conformity. 

When electronic drawings are submitted for review in the Metropolitan Area Building and Construction Depart-
ment’s Electronic Plan Review System (ePlans), they shall comply with requirements listed below: 
 
1) Each sheet of the electronic drawings needs to be a separate file and the file name needs to meet the require-

ments of the Electronic File Specifications in the Sedgwick County Electronic Plan Approval Submission Guide.  
2) The electronic drawings need to be uploaded into the Drawing Folder in the above system.   
3) The specifications for the project can be upload as one file, and needs to be located in the Documents Folder in 

the above system.   
 
The below is a copy of the Electronic File Specifications from the Sedgwick County Electronic Plan Approval Submission  
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Wichita Fire Department- 
Return to T.O.C 

Section 1103—Fire Safety Requirements for Existing Buildings  

The MABCD Newsletter courtesy of MABCD staff is for informational purposes only. Please refer to all current adopted codes, ordinances, resolutions, amendments, policies, procedures, and directives for conformity. 

 

1103.2 Emergency responder radio coverage in existing buildings 

 
 

Existing buildings and/or remodels other than R-3 that do not have approved radio coverage for emergency re-
sponders in the building based on existing coverage levels of the public safety communication system will be re-
quired to submit an in-building coverage test to the fire code official. 
 

Any remodel on or after January 2024 will be required to meet IFC Section 510, IBC, and IEBC require-
ments. 

Within a time frame established by the adopting authority.   
Exception:  Where it is determined by the fire code official that the radio coverage system is not needed.” 

 

UPDATE 
The Wichita Fire Department (WFD) is currently going through the legal process to change the ordinance to ex-

tend the date to meet IFC Section 510, IBC, and IEBC requirements.  
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MABCD Advisory Boards - Calendar 
 Board of Building Code Standards and Appeals (BCSA) 
 
 Board of Electrical Appeals (BEA) 

 Board of Appeals of Refrigeration, Air Conditioning, Warm Air Heating, and Boiler 

 Board of Appeals of Plumbers and Gas Fitters 

Return to T.O.C 

The MABCD Newsletter courtesy of MABCD staff is for informational purposes only. Please refer to all current adopted codes, ordinances, resolutions, amendments, policies, procedures, and directives for conformity. 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 1  2  3 4 MABCD 

Mechanical  

Board 

Meeting 

5 6 

7 8 MABCD 

BCSA 

Meeting 

Canceled 

9 MABCD 

Electrical  

Board  

Meeting 

10 11 12 13 

14 15 16 17 18 19 20 

21 22 23 24 25 26 27 

28 29 30 31 MABCD  

Plumbing  

Board 

Meeting 

   

January 2024 

https://scks.sedgwickcounty.org/mabcd/SitePages/Home.aspx
https://scks.sedgwickcounty.org/mabcd/SitePages/BEA.aspx
https://scks.sedgwickcounty.org/mabcd/SitePages/Mechanical%20Board.aspx
https://scks.sedgwickcounty.org/mabcd/SitePages/Plumbers%20and%20Gas%20Fitters.aspx
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Chris W. Labrum 

  

Director 

  
271 W. 3rd St. N. 

Suite 101 Wichita, KS 67202 

  

p: 316.660.1840 

  
f: 316.660.1810 

Return to T.O.C 

The MABCD Newsletter courtesy of MABCD staff is for informational purposes only. Please refer to all current adopted codes, ordinances, resolutions, amendments, policies, procedures, and directives for conformity. 

Directors Desk -  

mailto:mabcddirector@sedgwick.gov

